




Margie Matthews 

January 13, 2025 

Mayor and Councilmembers 
City of San Jose 
200 East Santa Clara Street 
San Jose, CA  95113 

Dear Mayor and Councilmembers 

I recommend the appointment of Danielle Christian as Interim Councilmember for City 
Council District 3.  Danielle is a long time resident of San Jose having moved here 38 
years ago to attend San Jose State University.  She has lived in Council District 3 for 22 
years and was active during that time in numerous community organizations while 
raising her children, including school, youth sports, and charitable events. 

Professionally, Danielle has has extensive knowledge of the policies and processes of 
local government. She has 30 years’ experience working for the County of Santa Clara. 
In addition to administration, her time with the Board of Supervisors means she will be 
able to immediately provide constituent services. 

An interim appointment will allow a long term resident to represent those who would 
otherwise go without a voice in city government.  I was honored to accept such an 
appointment to Council District 4 in 2015.  I can state that it was a demanding but 
rewarding assignment, one that focused on independent policy votes and uninterrupted 
constituent services. 

Danielle Christian is up for this job.  She would bring with her vast experience in local 
government, independence, and a proven devotion to her district. 

Sincerely, 

Margie Matthews, Former Councilmember 
Council District 4















December 23, 2024 
 
San José City Council 
200 E Santa Clara Street 
San José, CA  95112 
 
 
Dear Councilmembers, 
 
My name is Davide Vieira, and I am writing this letter in support of David Pandori 
for the interim position representing District 3. 
 
I have known David for decades.  When he represented District 3 as our 
Councilmember, he went above and beyond in his dedication to his constituents.  
One story immediately comes to mind. 
 
There was a dive bar on E Santa Clara St in our neighborhood that was a menace.  
There was as much or more happening outside the bar in the residential 
neighborhood as there was inside the bar.  David was invited to spend a Saturday 
night inside the home of a nearby resident to personally witness the prostitution, 
drug sales, public drinking, urination and defecation. 
 
After David saw what was happening around the bar, it was shut down 
permanently to the relief of our neighborhood. 
 
I urge you to approve David Pandori as our District 3 interim councilmember.  He 
has already demonstrated his ability to represent us.  Please give him that 
opportunity again. 
 
Sincerely, 

Davide Vieira 
Roosevelt Park/Little Portugal Neighborhood 








